CCHA Board Meeting Minutes
Via Zoom
June 1st, 2020
Meeting opened: 6.30pm
Present: Brett, Mick, Scott, Gavin, Eve, Trevor
Apologies: Cheryl
Previous Minutes: not reviewed
Actions arising from previous minutes:

	Director
	Action
	When/Action

	Brett
	Follow up outstanding grant for $135k

Organise banner “Advertise your business here from $275”
Present a solution for disabled access
Share modified Summer Comp suggestion

Compile a working bee list for completion prior to the start of the season
	Forms returned approx.. 3 weeks ago


	Cheryl
	Unpaid bills over 6mths - letters will be posted to those that haven't responded
Financial Responsibilities info to be sent out
	

	Scott
	Email clubs to get their Return to Play co-ordinators contact details
Contact CC Cricket Assoc. re summer hire
	

	Mick
	Get quotes for ceiling exhaust fans
Organise Kent Carr to clean the solar panels and investigate more panels
Investigate lowering the fence in front of the scoreboard
	

	Gavin
	Coordinate promotional video

Rep Committee to design and implement a feedback form
Locate U11’s boys 1’s shirts and girls U13’s 1s shirts


	

	Eve
	Draft letter to HNSW re RCC

Meet with Scott from Newcastle re PHL

Eve to come back to Cheryl to clarify Women’s Masters costs

Eve - Source a copy of the RCC job description and flesh it out with what we want, provide specifics including a flyer for kids during school programs who wish to engage with a Club.

Eve to get Larry to conduct a training session with Coaches – not necessarily a Level 1
Eve to follow up Zeke conducting a session for Coaches and Captains

Eve to reschedule a meeting with KJ
	Not yet completed 

Met informally, to be finalised 

	Trevor
	Review qualifications for finals for 2020
Prepare and present comms for a mid-October Masters Carnival
	


President’s Report/Director of Communications: 
Construction on west field started today with lime and concrete being laid with bitumen to go down next week. Problems with the base have caused a 4 week delay and may mean that we won’t have both fields available till early August. There is a preference to start the competition with two fields operational.
Fill from the field has gone to building up the southern end of the clubhouse. This access area is to include wheelchair access. Discussion included incorporating the access as part of the road that will lead up to the canteen. Brett will finalise this and come back to the group with a solution. Fill is also going to the north end of the west field which should assist in creating an improved viewing area.
Director of Finance Report: emailed separately
Director of Administration Report: nil
Director of Complex Report: nil
Director of Juniors Report: Just going to play rounds of hockey till season end, no finals and therefore no trophies
Director of Women’s Report: nil
Director of Men’s Report: splitting second and third division from the start of the ten (?) week season.
General Business:

Game fees for remaining winter season: Brett had proposed reducing game fees as a way of giving back to members in a shortened season. Gavin proposed that we take the same approach as HNSW and instead not charge an affiliation fee for continuing players next season as the affiliation fee is normally allocated to expenditure we haven’t had this year. New players in 2021 would have to pay the affiliation fee in full. 
COVID-19: the Board are to read and fully understand the Return to Hockey Guidance in order to nominate a Return to Play Co-ordinator (or some such title). Scott to email clubs to get their nomination for their Return to Play contact. Gav does not see a need to delay the start of PHL if our local comp is not ready to go.

Clubs to nominate teams by July 1st.

Insurance: Our current insurer (AON) would not cover the fields for increased values of $500k and the practice pitch. Elders Insurance however will but the premium goes from approximately $10k to $13k. The Board felt it best to have the increased coverage. Scott to meet with Elders to finalise.

Summer Comp: Norah Head can retain Monday’s along with Academy, COD assumed to be Monday and Tuesday’s again and Indoor Thursdays, leaving Wednesday and Friday evenings (and weekends) for a summer competition offering. 
Brett has sent some guidelines out as to rules etc surrounding the summer comp. which he has since modified and will send to the group. As some on the Board had a preference for a social comp and others a competitive competition (or a combination of the two) a survey will be done of members to get their opinion. 

A pre-season competition run in February and March is also to be considered.

Scott to contact CC Cricket Assoc. to gauge interest in hiring the fields on a Thursday afternoon and Saturday morning for modified cricket (u9’s/Milo).

Working Bee: a working bee is to be conducted prior to season commencement for things such as – 

Safety nets and uprights, paint the Bessa blocks on the east field, fence at scoreboard on east field lowered. Brett is compiling a list.
Mick to get the cost of a trench machine for the tree roots near the water tank, and to see if there is an arborist that plays.

West field to remain the Elaine Johnston field.

Brett Blackall to serve his four week sentence, though there may be a dispensation to play finals.

Trevor and Eve to review qualifications for finals for this modified season. Gavin suggested a 60% rule.
Trevor suggested a Masters carnival mid-October running over a weekend. Eve queried whether it would be combined Men’s and Women’s. Trevor will send out comms for the Board to preview prior to sending out to other Associations.

Eve asked Gav whether KJ had been in touch and Gav said she hadn’t. Eve will organise a follow up meeting.

Meeting Closed – 7.47pm
Next Meeting – July 7th
Action Items – see current actions from previous month


